
PebbleCreek Quilters Board Meeting 
June 6, 2021 

 
 

Attendance:   Ronda Jones, Marka Locker, Sandy Crabtree, JoEllen Cruze, Linda 
Rowe, Patsy Wagner, Jean Fry, Carole Schumacher, Roberta Penchina 

 
 Ronda called meeting to order at 9AM.  The Fiber Arts room can be used from  

7 am to 9 pm with key.  The key also works in front door.   
Members must still register to use long arm.  New hours posted on the 
website.   

 
We received a thank you card from Grace - Go with the Flow bags 

 
Treasurer:  Patsy reported for George. Checking $4,678.95, Long arm Savings 
$9,808.65, Petty Cash $50.00, Balance $14,537.60. 
 
 Publicity:  Linda reported on recent interview that appeared in this month’s Post with 
the second part in the July issue and will write an article on the June 19th community 
sew day, which will sew hospice bibs.  

 

Community Service:   Patsy is working on a new quilt label that also includes care 
instructions and our logo.  Spoonflower is name of the company.   

Possible cancellation of July charity sew day due to lack of response. 
Discussed question - are we doing too much charity work?  ie. go with the 
flow.  Possibly pass some future queries to the sewing club?  Want to stay 
focused on quilting.  Be more selective with our projects?   

 
 Education:  Sandy reported the Global quilt connection received positive feedback 
from participants.  Should we ask all participants for a review of classes?  Second 
one in Nov.  and do we as a guild want to participate?  Sandy proposes establishing 
a technology committee for the club?  Do we continue to Zoom?  

 
Social:  Chris Booth - Christmas in July?  (Chris was not at meeting) 

 
Classes:  Carole Schumacher: market totes class for June 17th 12-5 pm. 

Carol and Marka - Snowman class on August 18th. 
 

 Gallery Sales:  JoEllen will feature a quilt for sale in gallery showcase.   
 
Longarm:  Roberta reported that only she and Irene are here for the 
summer.  Certification will begin doing two ladies at a time. 

JoEllen raised issue of changing hours for long arm to allow 2 sessions per 
day. Roberta will set up refresher class for fall and film it to be placed on the 



website so anyone can view.  There are currently 40 people on the waiting list 
to learn long arm.   

 
 New business:  We will be hanging quilts in hallway again.  Marka and Carol will 
help Ronda.  In Sept. we will put up fall quilts then replace them in November with 
Christmas and Holiday.  Email to go out asking for quilts from members.  Linda may 
do an article about these quilts being shown.   
 
Ronda has appointed a new Standing Committee:  The Nominating Committee – 
Chris Booth and Donna Wisnowski. 
 
2022 Quilt show is on the calendar for March 11, 12 & 13, of 2022. 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Carol Moonan 
(Via Marka Locker)  

 


